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Dear Parent/Carer
As Year 11 and 13 students, parents and carers know, the first two weeks back after half term are
dominated by ‘Pre Public Exams’. These vital assessments are to give students the experience of preparing
and sitting formal exams. This will inform students focus for revision and provide teachers with a clear plan
for the remaining teaching time. Thank you to all our invigilators and exams team as well as our students for
their hard work and high standards in the exam hall.
Enrichment continues to be very popular with all year groups attending a wide range of experiences in large
numbers. Thank you to Lady Lumley’s staff who give their time generously to this provision and the support
from parents/carers. All our students who attend get a great deal out of the experience, enjoyment as well
as skills and qualities such as teamwork, resilience, initiative and reflection.
All of us are trying to understand the distressing situation in Ukraine. Our tutors are discussing with students
and there are and will be opportunities for students, staff and the community to donate to the Red Cross if
they wish. You will find a support pack for parents in this Newsletter from ‘The Key’ which may be helpful.
As ever, please contact Pastoral Officers to share concerns.
In addition to all the opportunities in lessons and through the Enrichment offer, our students now have
access to our eBook library which is a brilliant resource as mentioned in our last newsletter; with further
details emailed to parents this week. Clair Foden

DofE Bronze success
Congratulations to Eddie Cook, Isaac Coote,  Tom Sleight, Adam
Tateson and Reece Woodmansey for completing their Bronze
Duke of Edinburgh's expedition. The students spent two days
hiking in our beautiful, local countryside and were a credit to
Lady Lumley's School. The students are now working towards
their Silver award and are looking forward to their qualifying
expedition in June.  Mr Mann

                                    Year 8 Hockey Tournament
On Thursday 3rd of March we played a hockey tournament at Whitby
sixth form college. We played 5 matches altogether and there was
some brilliant play by the following: Bobbie Dixon, Brooke Southren,
Callie Archer, Elsie Haynes, Lacey Shakerley, Sophie Castleton,
Lily Atkinson and Maisie Metcalf.
First of all we played Caedmon College Whitby where we lost but
afterwards, we were incredibly determined and won against Malton.
After that, we played Ryedale A which ended with a 0-0 draw. Fyling
Hall was next and everyone showed excellent teamwork resulting in
another win. Finally, we played Ryedale B.
We had a lot of fun and there was some great goals and fantastic
defending and passing. As well as this, there was some impressive
goalkeeping by Elsie Haynes and Brooke Southren through the matches.
Everyone worked well together as a team and achieved a great overall
result.



Drama News
Drama Trip to Sheffield
Y11 and Y13 Drama students visited the Sheffield Lyceum to watch The Curious Incident of the Dog in the
Night-time. The production tells the story of Christopher Boone, an autistic boy who is seeking to solve the
mystery regarding the death of a neighbour’s dog. The production uses the set, sound, lighting and
projection to immerse the audience in his world where we see things from his perspective. The production
has given both year groups lots to write about for the written component of their exams. Year 13 will be
using the production to inform their own physical theatre work.

The Tempest
If your child is in the cast, you should now have received a copy of the rehearsal schedule.

Logo Competition

We need an eye-catching logo for our programmes, posters and cast hoodies. The logo needs to be a simple
image that can be recreated on both fabric and paper (so not TOO intricate).

"The Tempest" is a play by William Shakespeare but has been rewritten with modern music and language.
The play has a storm, magic, danger, sprites and goblins. The logo could be hand-drawn or made on a com-
puter (but you cannot use copyrighted images).  The logo needs to feature the words "The Tempest. July
2022" and be in a single colour.

The closing date is Monday 14th March (positive points for all who enter and the winner will have their
design made into our cast hoodie and receive a free hoodie).  Please pass your design to your Drama teacher
or email it to Mrs Goodwill. Any questions, see your drama teacher.

PE Extra-Curricular Activities
Brilliant attendance for extra-curricular activities in the PE department this week, over 100 students in total.
78 girls attended hockey and girls rugby practice after school on Monday, with some of those students also
attending the Sports Leaders session on Thursday after school.  This showcases the amazing opportunities
we offer as a school and a department.  Please continue to encourage attendance! Thank you to all the PE
staff involved in delivering sessions. Miss Turner

Apprenticeships Information
This week Sharon Maddison from NYBEP came in to present to Years 10 and 12 about apprenticeships and
the wide variety available to students post-16 and post-18. Her presentation has been shared with students
via ClassCharts, and you can find information aimed specifically at parents and carers about apprenticeships
on the ‘Amazing Apprenticeships’ website: https://amazingapprenticeships.com/parent-zone/ so you can
continue these discussions and conversations at home.  Mr Heeley

Games Club
Games club will now be running on Wednesdays  on a week 1 only in Learning Support until 4pm.
All welcome! Mrs Frith



County Youth Choir: Applications Now Open
The NYCC Music Service are delighted to announce the
reforming of the County Youth Choir residential course this
summer (2022). Anyone who enjoys singing and/or has
experience of singing as part of a choir or as a soloist is
encouraged to take part in this fantastic opportunity. Singers
from across the county will come together to perform as a
large choir, preparing challenging and exciting pieces during
the course, for performance at the end to parents and
friends. It is a wonderful opportunity to meet new musical
friends, gain valuable singing experience and make memories
that last a lifetime! The course will be held at Harrogate
Ladies’ College from Sunday 10�� to Wednesday 13�� July with
the concert on Wednesday 13�� July at 7:30pm. Harrogate Ladies’ College is a superb venue with
excellent facilities. Applications are open for students in Years 7 to 13.

The cost of the course is £195 which includes all accommodation, meals and professional tuition. Remissions
are available for students that attend one of a range of national ensembles and small bursaries are available
for those entitled to free school meals and/or working tax credit. For further details please visit the NYCC
website: https://www.northyorkshiremusichub.co.uk/ensembles/county-youth-ensembles/youth-choir/ .
See Mrs Welburn-Kelly in the Music Department for a letter and application form or apply online via the
above address.

Vaccinations
The childhood immunisation team visit Lady Lumley's School throughout the year to deliver important
vaccinations on behalf of the NHS to those students who have had parental consent. If you have any
questions regarding any vaccinations please contact them on 01423 542360 or email
childhood.immunisations@hdtf.nhs.uk or alternatively contact your local GP.
If you wish to register you child for a vaccination please do so by following this link and use the school code
121671.

Marie Curie Daffodil Appeal at Lady Lumley’s School 2022
We are asking all students to donate £1 for a daffodil badge and
wear it during March. They will be on sale in school from 28��
February 2022.  Taking part in the Great Daffodil Appeal and
wearing a daffodil helps Marie Curie support everyone in the UK
through all aspects of dying, death and bereavement – and fight
for a world where everyone gets the care and support, they need
at the end of their lives. (For more information please contact Mrs
Paul.) On Wednesday 23rd March 2022 there will be a National
Day of Reflection to support the millions of people who've been

bereaved during the pandemic and to reflect on the lives of the people we've lost.
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sa7QWPyMauE&t=70s

www.hdft.nhs.uk/immsconsent 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sa7QWPyMauE&t=70s


School of Dance
Back in March 2020 students from Sarah-Louise Ashworth School of Dance had
been working hard to put together their Biannual showcase. Unfortunately due
to COVID the showcase was cancelled, however this didn’t deter those
determined dancers and their teachers and they quickly took all their classes
through Zoom.

Now they are back bigger and better and ready to show you how amazing they
are in their 2022 showcase over the weekend of the 2ⁿ� and 3�� April at Lady Lumley’s school involving Lady
Lumley’s students.

Please come and support these wonderful dancers  in what proves to be a spectacular event taking you to
the musicals such as Hairspray, Lion King, Oklahoma and Mary Poppins to name but a few and then treating
you to the Sleeping  Beauty Ballet in the second half.
Tickets available from the dance school on 07801885044 or email sarahlouiseashworth@yahoo.co.uk

SHOWCASE  2022
Tickets now available for the ‘Sarah Louise Ashworth School of Dance Bi-Annual Show’

Held at Lady Lumley’s School, Pickering
#

Saturday 2ⁿ� April – 5.15pm
Sunday 3�� April – 2pm and 5.30pm
Tickets: £10 Adults & £5 Children

Under 2s £1
EVERYONE WELCOME

Coast and Vale Learning Trust
Lady Lumley’s School

Data and Assessment Officer
 Grade: C £16,309 per annum

37 hours per week, term-time only plus 2 weeks
Required as soon as possible

A key part of the role will be to support with and maintain the data which is inputted into the Trust
Management Information System (MIS) (we currently use SIMS), and support the School to maintain an

accurate database of confidential School and Trust information.
For prospective colleagues looking at this role, in many ways this is a data administration role but within a

Trust. We actively welcome interest from colleagues working within education, as well as colleagues working
in data roles from other sectors.

Please complete the Trust’s application form which can be downloaded from our school website at
https://www.ladylumleys.coastandvale.academy/about-our-school/vacancies/ and email your completed

form to: Garry Morrison, the Trust’s Recruitment Partner at: garry.morrison@northyorks.gov.uk,
Tel: 07814935700.

Deadline for applications: Monday 21�� March 2022
Interviews: date to be confirmed

We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people and expect all
staff and volunteers to share this commitment. The successful candidate will be subject to an enhanced DBS

check, medical clearance and satisfactory references.



Upcoming Dates
Friday 11th March - Sunday 20th March - National Science Week

Tuesday 15th March - Y7/8 Student Leadership Team, 9am
Wednesday 16th March - Y12 Geography Fieldwork, Robin Hood’s Bay

Wednesday 16th March - Y9 MFL Trip, University of York
Wednesday 16th March - Y6 Roadshow (catchment schools) 5.30 - 6.30pm

Thursday 17th March - Y9 -11 Intermediate Kangaroo Maths Challenge
Thursday 17th March - The Tempest Rehearsal, 3 - 4.45pm

Thursday 17th March - Y6 Roadshow (out of areas schools) 5.30 - 6.30pm
W/c Monday 21st March - Y11 GCSE Music Performance Exams

Monday 21st March - Y10 Geography Fieldwork
Monday 21st March  - Y11 Supporting Students Evening, 6 - 7pm

Wednesday 23rd March - Y10 Geography Fieldwork
Thursday 24th March - Friday 25th March - Y11 GCSE Drama C2 Prep and Performance Exam

Thursday 24th March - Y10 Geography Fieldwork
Thursday 24th March - The Tempest Rehearsal, 3 - 4.45pm

Thursday 24th March - Y8 Parent/Student/Teacher Consultation Evening (Virtual)
Monday 28th March - Tuesday 29th March - A Level Drama C3 Exam Prep and Performance  Exam

Tuesday 29th March - Y10/11 Inside Out Event - Invisible Man
Thursday 31st March - The Tempest Rehearsal 3 - 4.45pm

Useful Contact Information:
Main School Office: 01751 472846

Attendance: 01751 470005
Sixth form: 01751 470024

Finance Office (ParentPay): 01751 470043
Admin Email: admin@ll.coastandvale.academy

Student Support Email: support@ll.coastandvale.academy
Finance Office (ParentPay) Email: j.phillips@ll.coastandvale.academy

Twitter @ladylumleys

Safeguarding Attendance
If your child is absent due to illness or for having a medical appointment please call 01751 472846 or email
admin@ll.coastandvale.academy.
Please make sure you let the school know for everyday that your child is absent from school. Failure to do so
will mean an unauthorised mark on your child’s attendance.
To see our attendance policy please visit the school website. Many thanks

https://www.ladylumleys.coastandvale.academy/about-our-school/school-policies/

